
Office of the Faculty Senate, OAA 
Portland State University 
P.O. Box 751 
Portland, OR 97207 

To: Susan Jeffords, Provost 
From: Portland State University Faculty Senate 

(Rowanna Carpenter, Presiding Officer; Richard Beyler, Secretary) 
Date: 7 March 2023 
Re: Summary of Faculty Senate Actions 

At the regular meeting on 6 March 2023, Faculty Senate approved under the Consent Agenda: 
• the curricular proposals for new courses, changed courses, dropped courses, and changes to
programs listed in March Agenda Attachment E.1.

03-14-2023—OAA concurs with the curricular proposals for new courses, changed
courses, dropped courses, and changes to programs.

• elimination of the Undergraduate Certificate in Contemporary Turkish Studies (heretofore
under program moratorium), as stated in March Agenda Attachment E.4.

03-14-2023—OAA concurs with the elimination of the undergraduate certificate.

Senate also voted to approve: 
• the BA/BS in Business Economics, a new interdisciplinary academic program housed in the
College of Urban and Public Affairs, as proposed in March Agenda Attachment E.2.

03-14-2023—OAA concurs with the approval of the BA/BS in Business Economics.

• the BA/BS in Chicano/Latino Studies, a new academic program in the College of Liberal Arts
and Sciences, as proposed in March Agenda Attachment E.3.

03-14-2023— OAA concurs with the approval of the BA/BS in Chicano/Latino
Studies.

• changing the University Studies upper-division cluster requirements to allow students in the
interdisciplinary Arts & Letters, Social Science, Science, and Urban & Public Affairs majors to
use “extra” courses from the major towards the cluster requirement, in the manner specified in
March Agenda Attachment E.5.

03-14-2023—OAA concurs with changing the University Studies upper-division
cluster requirements.

• a pathway within the curriculum of the Portland Institute Nanjing for fulfilling the English
language requirement for admission to Portland State University, as specified in March Agenda
Attachment E.6.

03-14-2023—OAA concurs with a pathway within the curriculum of the Portland
Institute Nanjing.



 

Additionally, Senate received notification from Educational Policy Committee and Graduate 
Council, in March Agenda Attachment G.5, of the program moratorium of the MPA in Health 
Administration. 

03-14-2023—OAA concurs with the program moratorium of the MPA in Health 
Administration. 

Best regards, 

   
  Rowanna Carpenter  Richard H. Beyler 
  Presiding Officer  Secretary to the Faculty 
 

 
Susan Jeffords, Ph.D. 
Provost and Vice President for Academic Affairs 

 


